
We had a wonderful Transition Day on Wednesday this week where
there was a fantastic buzz around the school as everyone moved
into their new classes and met their new teachers. This forms part
of our robust transition process and we look forward to continuing
to support the children as they prepare for the next academic
year.
It's been a busy and incredibly rewarding week at school. We were
thrilled to host students from Deer Park as we begin our journey
to achieve the UNICEF Rights Respecting Schools Award. We will
be working closely with them again next academic year and as a
school that has already achieved this award, we look forward to
their support on our journey to this.
I would like to congratulate our Eco-Councillors and Mrs Talbot
for their hard work which has resulted in the school being
awarded the Eco-Schools Green Flag award. 
Finally, last Friday, all staff were part of an insightful Inset Day led
by Kit Messenger, the creator of The Empowerment Approach for
behaviour management. We're currently updating our behaviour
policy to reflect this and look forward to sharing it with you,
alongside some parent workshop opportunities in the new
academic year.
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Children in Year 2 have been inspired to observeand record the growth of the plants at the frontof the school. They have thoroughly enjoyedwatering them each day and discussing how wecan care for plants in our environment. Usingrulers, the children carefully measured theheight of the plants and are excited to continuethis over the term to monitor growth. Thishands-on experience has sparked greatenthusiasm, with many children choosing toplant their own seeds at home. They are nowkeeping their own records and observations,eager to see how their plants change and grow.Well done Year 2!

https://www.boorleyparkprimary.org/


Nurturing Futures

On Thursday, we held our second Diversity andInclusion Steering Group meeting. We looked at theself evaluation tool for Equality and Diversity andreflected on what is already going well at Boorleyalong with potential areas of improvement. Therewas positive feedback around how welcoming andpassionate our staff are, making children feel heard,and about events that allow the whole community tobe involved. Some really useful food for thoughtwas also discussed, such as how we could exploremaking play equipment more accessible, along withfinding the balance between weaving areas ofinclusion and diversity into every day life andhighlighting specific celebrations such as Eid andPride Month. If you would like to get involved in ourgroup, please contact Mr Cannons via the office -we would love to hear from you! 

Thank you to those of you who have given us

vegetable plants for our garden and offered resources

to us. Thank you to Hillier's in Botley who have given

us thyme, chives, rosemary, some tomato plants and

two lovely pretty perennials. Amy has been able to use

the chives in our salads at lunchtime this week! 

We are so grateful to you all for your support with our

community garden. Here is a photo of the plants given

to us from Hilliers Garden Centre in Botley. The

children will be able to use this space at breaktimes

and lunchtimes as the quiet Wellbeing space from

Monday next week. 

Strengthening
Community

Please see the dates below for details of the final parent workshops of the year.
We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible!



July 2025

Wednesday 2nd July 2:15-3pm - Rocksteady Concert to parents of Rocksteady children
Tuesday 8th July 2:45-3:15pm Parent Workshop - The Big Fat Quiz of Year 4 - In the Hall
Wednesday 9th July 9.15am Year 2 End of Year Celebration Assembly - In the Hall
Wednesday 9  July 1:30-1:50pm Owl Class Violin Concert in the Hall th

Wednesday 9th July 2:45 pm Year 1 Parent Workshop - Fruit Kebabs - classrooms
Friday 11th July 3:30-7pm PTA Summer Festival
Monday 14th July 3:50pm Choir Performance to parents 
Thursday 17th July 2:45-3pm Year 3 Parent Workshop - Summer Picnic– On the field/Hall
Tuesday 22nd July – Last Day of Term

Wednesday 23rd July – Friday 29th August Summer Holidays

KEY Dates

Safeguarding Notices
In our ongoing commitment to safeguarding, we want to draw your attention to the
popular messaging app, WhatsApp. It's important for parents to be aware that the

official age restriction for using WhatsApp in the UK is 13. 
One of the main challenges WhatsApp can present is the use of group chats. While

these can be useful for communication, they can also expose children to content they
might not be ready for, lead to feelings of exclusion or bullying, and involve

interactions with individuals they don't know well. In larger group chats, it's easier for
unkind comments, inappropriate images, or even adult-themed content to be shared,

which can be distressing for young users.
To support your child with upsetting content, encourage open communication.

Reassure them they can talk to you about anything that makes them uncomfortable.
Listen, help them understand, and discuss strategies like blocking users or leaving

problematic group chats. Regular chats about online safety are key.





PTA Corner

We want to extend a huge thank you to everyone who joined us for

Revels on the Rec last week. Your support, enthusiasm, and

generosity helped make it a truly special day for our school

community.

Frozen Friday Reminder!

Don’t forget – today is Frozen Friday!

We’ll be selling ice creams at the gated playground after school, with

prices starting from just 50p. It’s the perfect way to end the week

with a little treat!

Thank you once again for being such a wonderful part of our school

community.

Thank you

Jade

Co-Chair






